
 

 
 

 
To Parish/Town Council Clerk Your ref:  

Our ref:​ RefRoutes/WC1 
Enquiries to:​ Bob Hodgson 
Email:​ Bob Hodgson@northumberland.gov.uk 
Tel direct: ​(01670) 624421 
Date:​ 4th October 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Changes to Refuse Collection Routes - w/c 22nd October & w/c 12th November 2018 
 
Further to the letter you received from Greg Gavin on 18th September regarding changes to refuse 
collection routes, our data confirms that ​no properties​ in your parish area will be affected by a 
collection date change. 
 
It should be noted that for those households that do not experience a change in collection day, there 
may be a change to the usual time their bin is emptied and therefore it is important that as part of the 
wider communications activity all residents are reminded of the need to present their bins for collection 
by no later than 7am on collection day in order to minimise the risk of missed collections.  None of 
these changes will impact on frequency of collections. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the changes to refuse collection routes, then please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Bob Hodgson  
Northern Area Manager,  Neighbourhood Services 
 

 

 

Greg Gavin, Neighbourhood Services 
County Hall, Morpeth, Northumberland, NE61 2EF 

T: 01670 622278 E: greg.gavin@northumberland.gov.uk 
www.northumberland.gov.uk  

  
 


